From:
Andrew Farthing,

Chief Executive,


English Chess Federation

To:
Constituent Units

County Associations
CHANGES TO ECF MEMBERSHIP AND GAME FEE SCHEME 
As I am sure you are aware, with effect from 1st September significant changes are taking place in the ECF’s membership scheme and its Game Fee arrangements.  

Information about the changes has been available on the ECF website for several months, and I hope that you have found this useful.

My purpose in writing now is twofold:

(a)
To invite your organisation formally to sign a Framework Agreement to become a Membership Organisation (MO); and

(b)
To ensure that you have the information that you need to guide you through the changes.

I am pleased to enclose the following documents:

· Information sheet: Leagues, County Associations, Constituent Units and Other Organisations 
· Information sheet: Graded Congresses 
· Information sheet: FIDE-rated Events 
· Information sheet: Summary for Organisers
· Information sheet: A Quick Guide for Players 

· ECF Membership Fees 2012-13
· Framework Agreement for MOs

· Guidance note on the Membership Spreadsheet (MOs)
· Copy of ECF Membership Form (for New Members only, not Renewals)

The first two information sheets are revised versions of the documents previously available online, which I have amended for greater clarity and in response to questions raised over the last few months.  In the case of the Leagues, County Associations, Constituent Units and Other Organisations information sheet, these revisions are extensive, and I hope that the new expanded version helps to clarify the new arrangements.
If your organisation decides that it wishes to sign a Framework Agreement to become an MO, please complete the details on the first page of the agreement and sign on the final page and send two copies to the ECF office.  The ECF will sign the agreements, retaining one and returning the other to you.

Upon receipt of the signed Framework Agreement, the office will send you the Excel spreadsheet template for use in submitting membership details.  I have included a copy of the guidance notes for this spreadsheet by way of an indication of the information which will be required.
Further background information on the changes is available online, if required.

If, having read the materials, you have any questions about the new arrangements, please do not hesitate to contact me via chief.executive@englishchess.org.uk or address your queries to the ECF office.

I appreciate that any substantial change like this entails a period of bedding-down and a certain amount of unavoidable inconvenience, and for organisations incorporating Leagues in particular these changes will be significant.  If there is any way in which the ECF can support you further during this period, please ask.

Best wishes,
Andrew Farthing
